

June 7th, 2005

Mr. N. Pollard, President Telcom Enterprises 338 Oxbow Park Drive Wasaga Beach, Ontario L9Z 2T9 Canada

Dear Mr. Pollard,

We have just learned of your launching Telcom Enterprises and want to wish you the very best with your venture.

As you and I have worked together on two (2) major Communications Trouble Shooting projects this is a good time to express once again our appreciation for the exceptional performance demonstrated by yourself and your associates.

Be it the TODD BROOKER LODGE in Collingwood or the OAKWOOD INN RESORT GOLF & SPA in Grand Bend it was a pleasure working with you.

While these properties were under our Management Services your interventions not only saved each of these Resorts in excess of \$35,000 per annum but most of the instituted efficiencies will remain for years to come.

If we can be of assistance in the future with some of your Hotel/Resort projects we certainly would welcome the opportunity to work with you again.

Rudy D. Prins

Sincerely Yours.

President

R.R. 3 GR 6, Niagara-on-the-lake Ontario, Canada LOS 1J0 Tel: (905) 468-8276 Fax: (905) 468-9787 E-mail: rudydprins@sympatico.ca

Business Nº 13297 7109 RT001